
 

 
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 
 
In the Matter of the Application of Union Electric ) 
Company, d/b/a Ameren Missouri for Permission and ) 
Approval and a Certificate of Public Convenience and ) 
Necessity Authorizing it to Construct, Install, Own, ) File No. EA-2012-0281 
Operate, Maintain, and Otherwise Control and ) 
Manage a Utility Waste Landfill and Related Facilities ) 
At its Labadie Energy Center. ) 
  

NOTICE REGARDING REQUEST FOR WITHDRAWAL OF COUNSEL 

Issue Date:  September 10, 2014  
 

On September 9, 2014, Union Electric Company, d/b/a Ameren Missouri, filed a 

Request for Withdrawal of Counsel asking that Thomas M. Byrne be allowed to withdraw as 

counsel for Ameren Missouri in this case.  This file was closed by notice issued on 

September 8, although Ameren Missouri’s filing caused the file to reopen in EFIS.  Since 

the file is closed, there is no need for counsel to withdraw from the case.  The Commission 

will take no further action on the request to withdraw and this file may be reclosed in EFIS.  

 
 
      BY THE COMMISSION 

     Morris L. Woodruff 
      Secretary 
 
 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 10th day of September, 2014. 
 
Woodruff, Chief Regulatory Law Judge 


